July 7, 2006
MEMORANDUM

TO:

President, COM-FSM



DRAFT
FROM:
Chairperson, Curriculum Committee_______

SUBJECT:
Minutes of Committee Meeting---07/07/06

PRESENT: 
Sue Caldwell, Maria Dison, Joseph Felix Jr., Willy        , Marianna Ben-Dereas, Eric Buswell, Benson Moses, Jean Thoulag, and Karen Simion.

The meeting was called to order by Karen Simion, Acting Chairperson.

REVIEW AND APPROVAL OF MINUTES

The minutes of June 23, 2006, were reviewed and the following changes were recommended.  Susan Caldwell needs to be changed to Sue Caldwell.  Under old business, number 5,  ML 100 Pohnpeian Language should be removed from the list of course outlines returned to Education Division.  At the meeting it was determined that ML 100 was approved by the committee through an electronic vote.

OLD BUSINESS

The MS/ED Statistics in the Classroom course outline is tabled until the author can resubmit the course outline after making changes.  

The certification/re-certification of part-time instructors was discussed once again.  Some concerns were if a part-time instructor would be able to conduct assessment in the same fashion as a full-time faculty member. The usual practice at a state campus has been when degree courses are offered a part-time faculty member is usually the instructor.  These courses need to be assessed the same way as they would be at all other campuses.  Another concern was that there is no guarantee that the part-time instructor is really interviewed before being hired.

To help reduce these concerns, it was recommended that the Director of Academic Programs write a draft of new practices on the certification of part-time instructors. 

This draft of new practices should indicate that a part-time faculty will have to go through the same process of hiring that a full-time faculty member would.  That is the person must fill out the application and an ad hoc committee would review the application and conduct an interview.  The document will specify who the members of the ad hoc committee should be and the applicant should be certified for all possible courses at one time.  The draft of this document will be reviewed at the next curriculum committee.

NEW BUSINESS

The following course outlines were presented for first reading.

1. NU 102 Basic Nurisng Concepts.  General Course Objectives need to be reviewed so that the content matches with the specific learning objectives and course descriptions.  The wording in the performance objectives should read, “the student will be able to” instead of, “should be able to” and remove the words, “with at least 70% accuracy”.  The committee wants the students to understand that 100% accuracy is desired.  Some of the specific objects seem to combine more than one objective.  It would be better to separate them.  Under Required Course Materials second hand watch should be revised to watch with a second hand and normal classroom supplies needs to be specific.  At the end of the course outline the academic honesty policy needs to be included.  Finally, the outline needs a final edit for spelling and grammar.
2. NU 103 Child Health Nursing I.  See the comments for NU 102.  Specific objective #9 should include STIs as well as STDs.
3. NU 104 Physical Assessment.  Same comments as NU 102 and no percentages.
4. NU 105 Patient/Family Health Education.  Same comments as NU 102.  Textbooks and References should read “Handouts made available by instructor”.

5. NU 106a and 106b Nursing Trends I & II.  These two course outlines seem to be mixed together still.  Review and reorganize the information.

Faculty Division Load.  This topic was brought up for discussion in order to make the policy more specific.  In previous discussions it was stated that a one person division chair does as much work as a division chair with faculty to supervise.  For now, the recommended policy is the following teaching load:

Level III 
9 contact hours per semester


Level II
9-12 contact hours per semester


Level I

9-12 contact hours per semester.


The recommended change will be to make the compensation for division chairs the same for all (20% of base pay) and specify division chair duties at both the National campus and the State Campuses.  The teaching load will then be as above to allow time for division chairs to observe and evaluate faculty they need to supervise.  This recommended change is out for discussion and will be decided at the next curriculum meeting.

Update on Title III.  The grant was submitted and the college has received notice that the office in Washington, D.C. has received the grant package.  Review of the grant has begun and the college will be notified on the outcome.

Next meeting July 14, 2006, at 2:30 p.m.

Meeting adjourned at 4:00 p.m.

